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School Newsletter 
 

Friday 13th October 2023 
 

Celebration assembly 
Well done to the pupils below who were chosen by their 
teachers to receive special certificates in todayôs 
Celebration assembly for showing good speaking skills in 
school this week. Speaking is one of the skills we help 
children develop through termly Skillsbuilder projects 
which you can find out more about using this link:  
https://www.skillsbuilder.org/parents-and-carers 
 

Nursery Acorn Class Teddie 

Reception Chestnut Class Henry 

Reception Maple Class Cezar 

Year 1 Ash Class Brooklyn and Oliver-Josh 

Year 1 Redwood Class Austin and Kian 

Year 2 Birch Class Harlee 

Year 2 Elder Class Spring 

Year 3 Iroko Class Flynn 

Year 3 Willow Class Abigale 

Year 4 Juniper Class Sebastian 

Year 4 Spruce Class Scarlett 

Year 5 Elm Class Layla 

Year 5 Meranti Class Aran 

Year 6 Aspen Class Isabelle 

Year 6 Beech Class Blake 

 
House points 
Congratulations to the following pupils for earning the most house points in their class this 
week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Reception Chestnut Class Peter 

Reception Maple Class Belle 

Year 1 Ash Class Max 

Year 1 Redwood Class Erin-May 

Year 2 Birch Class Raegan 

Year 2 Elder Class Alessia 

Year 3 Iroko Class Christiana 

Year 3 Willow Class Molly 

Year 4 Juniper Class Fleur 

Year 4 Spruce Class Jacob 

Year 5 Elm Class Georgia 

Year 5 Meranti Class Chloe B 

Year 6 Aspen Class Leo 

Year 6 Beech Class Bradley 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/parents-and-carers
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Well done to the pupils in Yellow house for earning the most house points this week.  
 

Attendance 
 
We are aiming to achieve an attendance of 95% 
this year. Well done to all the classes highlighted 
in green for achieving that target last week. 
 

Year 2 Elder Class 99% 

Reception Maple Class 98% 

Reception Chestnut Class 97% 

Year 2 Birch Class 97% 

Year 4 Spruce Class  96% 

Year 1 Redwood Class 95% 

Year 3 Willow Class 95% 

Year 4 Juniper Class 94% 

Year 5 Meranti Class  94% 

Year 3 Iroko Class 94% 

Year 6 Beech Class 91% 

Year 5 Elm Class 90% 

Year 6 Aspen Class 90% 

Year 1 Ash Class 87% 

 
At the end of this term, children that achieve the 95% target will be entered into the 
attendance raffle with a chance of winning some amazing prizes including a games 
console, bicycle and family day out to Legoland. 
 
Junior OFSTED Inspection 
 
As many of you will know, OFSTED Inspectors visited the Junior school earlier this week. 
Thank you to parents for the very positive feedback you provided to the Inspectors and also 
to all of the children who the Inspectors really enjoyed observing during lessons and 
speaking to. We look forward to sharing the Inspection report with parents when it is 
published later this term. 
 
Wear Red Day 
 
Friday 20th October is wear red day and children 
can come to school in red clothes to show their 
support for the óShow Racism the Red Cardô 
charity, an anti-racism educational charity. In 
class on Friday, children will discuss why it is 
important to respect differences and treat people 
equally. You can find out more about the charity 
using the following link:  
https://www.theredcard.org/ 

https://www.theredcard.org/
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Pre loved book sale 
 
We have had a tidy up of the class libraries in school and have got 
many books in excellent condition that we no longer need. These will 
be going on sale in the Junior school playground after school on Friday 
20th October. All books will cost only 50p each!  
 
Forest School 
 
This week at Forest School, Year 4 Juniper Class were having great fun creating musical 
instruments from nature and creating their very own bands. 
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Applying for a place in Reception at the Infant school 
for September 2024 
 
If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 
31st August 2020, you must apply for a school place by 
Monday 15th January 2024. For full details and to apply 
online, visit: 
www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Applying for a place in Year 3 at the Junior school for 
September 2024 
 
If your child is currently in year 2, you must apply for a junior 
school place by Monday 15th January 2024. For full details 
and to apply online, visit: 
www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Applying for a place in Year 7 at Secondary school for 
September 2024 
 
If your child is currently in year 6, you must apply for a 
Secondary school place by Tuesday 31st October 2023. For 
full details and to apply online, visit: 
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/schooladmissions
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Key dates for your diary 
 
Wednesday 18th & Thursday 19th October: Parent-teacher meetings after school.  
 
Thursday 19th October: Year 5 Elm assembly for parents in Junior hall at 9am. 
 
Monday 23rd to Friday 27th October 2023: Half term-school closed. 
 
Tuesday 14th November: Year 5 trip to Royal Observatory Greenwich. 
 
Thursday 30th November: Year 3 trip to the BAPS Shri Swaminarayan Mandir. 
 
Tuesday 12th December: Travel Back in Time Day-further details to follow.  
 
Wednesday 20th December: Last day of term for Nursery pupils.  
 

Thursday 21st December 2023: Last day of term for Reception, Year 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 
pupils. School finishes at 1pm. 
 
Monday 8th January 2024: Teacher training day. School closed for pupils. 
 
Tuesday 9th January 2024: First day of Spring term. 
 
 
School PTA news 
 
Friday 3rd November: Halloween disco 
 
Saturday 11th November: Family Firework and Laser show at The River Garden 
 
Friday 15th December: Secret Christmas event-further details to follow. 
 
 

PTA Halloween Disco Friday 3rd November 
 
Nursery and Reception Disco, 1.30pm ï 2.30pm 

¶ Captain Fantastic will present a Halloween themed show and dancing.  Click on the link 

below to find out more about his adventures. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bpw0u1UHT-g&list=PLcl4s7qdLt_TKXSRTTyeNjE3In2FPKcTl 

¶ We are asking for a voluntary donation of £1 per child to be paid through ParentPay.   

¶ Collection will be from their normal classrooms at normal end of school day time. 

¶ Nursery and Reception children may come to school dressed in their Halloween 

costumes. 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bpw0u1UHT-g&list=PLcl4s7qdLt_TKXSRTTyeNjE3In2FPKcTl
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Year 1, 2 and 3 Disco, 3.30pm ï 4.30pm 

¶ £3 per child to be paid through ParentPay.  This will include a drink of squash and a 

snack. 

¶ There will also be sweets for sale if the children would like to bring a small amount of 

money. 

¶ Year 1, 2 and 3 teachers will take the children going to the disco to the Junior school 

hall. 

¶ Collection will be from Hazel, Iroko and Willow classrooms from the Junior school 

playground. 

¶ If your child is not attending the disco, please collect them from their normal classroom 

at normal end of school day time. 

¶ Year 1, 2 and 3 children should wear school uniform as normal and bring their 

Halloween costumes in a named bag to change into at the end of the school day. 

 
Year 4, 5 and 6 Disco, 5.00pm ï 6.00pm 

¶ £3 per child to be paid through ParentPay.  This will include a drink of squash and a 

snack. 

¶ There will also be sweets for sale if the children would like to bring a small amount of 

money. 

¶ Collection will be from Hazel, Iroko and Willow classrooms from the Junior school 

playground. 

 
If your child is registered with the school for the Pupil 
Premium Grant the disco is free of charge.  However, to 
book your childôs place you MUST email the school office 
with their name and class at office@harefieldinfant.com or 
office@harefieldjunior.com. 
 

Helpers 
Any parents/carers who would like to help at any of the discos 
are more than welcome!  Fancy dress is optional!  Please give 
your name and phone number to the school office for them to 
pass on to the PTA.  Thank you. 
 
 
PTA Family Firework and Laser Show 
 
Harefield Infant and Junior Schools PTA would like to invite all families to a fireworks 
evening on Saturday 11th November at The River Garden Pub, Harefield. There will be 
fireworks, live music, food and drink and activities.  
 
You can book tickets using the link below: 

 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/family-fireworks-and-laser-display-tickets-
730401900747?aff=oddtdtcreator 

mailto:office@harefieldinfant.com
mailto:office@harefieldjunior.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/family-fireworks-and-laser-display-tickets-730401900747?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/family-fireworks-and-laser-display-tickets-730401900747?aff=oddtdtcreator


 

Ā Ā Ā P
a
g

e
 8

 

 
 

 
 



 

Ā Ā Ā P
a
g

e
 9

 

Community News 
 

Hillingdon Special Education Needs and Disabilities 

Information, Advice and Support Service (SENDIASS) 

offers free, impartial, and confidential information, advice, 

and support.   

 

We aim to empower and enable parents/carers to be able to take an active role in 

decisions made about their child/young person regarding their education.  Our drop-in 

sessions are for parents/carers to ask questions and share experiences.   

 
Drop-in session: 13th October, 9-11am, Barra Hall in Hayes  
Woodend Green Road, Hayes, UB3 2SA 
 
Please use the link below to register with the setting before attending, you will be asked to 
sign in.  You do not need to print, please just register electronically.  Do not worry about 
the age of your child when registering for these drop ins, all parent/carers of children and 
young people 0-25 welcome. 
 
https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/article/7409/Hillingdons-childrens-centres-Registration-form 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/article/7409/Hillingdons-childrens-centres-Registration-form
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